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          February 1, 2019
         
Re: Regulatory Report #70
Recreational Cannabis Use in Ontario: As we have mentioned in previous newsletters, recreational use of cannabis is now legal in Ontario. Here are some points to remember if your drivers are coming here:
· Legal does not mean permissible in the workplace; you may wish to amend your drug and alcohol policy to address the use of legal recreational cannabis by workers on company property, in company vehicles, while wearing a company uniform or otherwise representing the company

· You can still implement drug and alcohol testing for safety sensitive positions; reasonable cause, post-incident and return to work testing are all still allowed. Driving while impaired by cannabis remains a serious criminal offence
· Even if there is no concern for workplace impairment, a worker smelling of cannabis can be an uncomfortable distraction for others; an employer can still implement a policy to address scents in the workplace including cannabis
· An employer may need to accommodate the use of medical cannabis and your Drug and Alcohol Policy should address that possibility. Employees are obliged to disclose any prescriptions for medications which may impair their ability including one for “medical marijuana”.  Such a prescription does not entitle an employee to be impaired at work 

· Edible cannabis products are not yet legal in Ontario and probably won’t be until October

· Most importantly, it is still illegal to take cannabis across the border (in either direction)
If you require any assistance on this issue or wish to amend your current policy, please let me know and I would be happy to introduce you to my colleague Erin Kuzz. 

Driving Distracted:  As of January 1st, the penalties for talking or texting while driving in Ontario have increased significantly. A ticket which was a $490.00 fine last year will now be at least $1,000.00…plus 3 demerits on the driver’s licence. A second offence could mean a fine of $2,000.00 and a seven-day licence suspension. Seems severe but the OPP reports that the use of handheld electronic devices was the leading cause of fatalities on the highway (almost twice as many as alcohol and drug-related fatalities) in the last four years. Please bring this change to the attention of your drivers. 
Victim Surcharge:  In a previous mailing (Regulatory Report #67) we mentioned the fact that a “victim surcharge” would be added to any fines incurred by your company or your drivers in this jurisdiction. Many of you have been asking for details on how that surcharge is calculated. Attached to this newsletter is an excerpt from Ontario Regulation 161/00 under sec. 60.1 of the Provincial Offences Act which should help in that regard. Reminder that any such fines can be paid online at www.paytickets.ca. Remember that the Ministry of Transportation may refuse to renew a carrier’s CVOR if any fines remain outstanding.  
Tara Corporation Invoices for Resident Agent in Ontario for 2019:  We act as resident agent-for-service in Ontario for “non-Ontario” companies trucking to or from this province. Our company- The Tara Corporation- charges a fee of $125.00 US for providing this service to our American clients…. and our invoice for 2019 was included with our last newsletter mailing. That payment is now due. If you are still coming to this province, or just wish to maintain your CVOR, please forward payment to Tara’s new head address in Trent Lakes (see address above). Thanks for letting us help. 
Regulatory Report #69: Our December 1, 2018 mailing addressed:

· The recent LAT case of Gill International and the issue of inflated mileage numbers

· New rules for American drivers with old DWI convictions

· The Tara Corporation Invoices for acting as Resident Agent for 2019
Regulatory Report #68: Our June 2018 newsletter dealt with:

· The legalization of Cannabis in Ontario
· Highway Traffic Act offences in Eastern Ontario Courts
· New procedures at the border courtesy of Debbie Dent at www.borderconnect.com

Regulatory Report #67: Our February 1st mailing addressed:

· The victim surcharge on fines against your company or your drivers

· The OPP crackdown on distracted driving
· The fine which can be assessed against the officers of a corporation which fails to register in Ontario

Regulatory Report #66: This edition dealt with:
· Minimizing the impact of convictions on your CVOR Violation Rate through delay

· The issue of criminal inadmissibility for American drivers coming to Canada
Regulatory Report #65: This newsletter addressed:

· Changes in the enforcement of the Canada Customs AMPS program

· The risks of not paying your fines as due

· The need to renew your Ontario CVOR annually 
Regulatory Report #64: Our February 2017t mailing addressed the following issues:

· Recent Wheel Base Harmonization developments

· Environmental Protection Act regulations regarding tampering with a truck’s pollution control equipment

· The differences between American and Canadian Hours of Work rules
As always, if any of these topics are of interest or if you didn’t get a copy of one of these mailings, please send a note to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com or go to the firm’s website where copies of more than 20 of the most recent newsletters have been posted. The website address is www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com
Finally, for many years we believed it was necessary to maintain an office in Toronto. However, given that the Ministry of Transportation has relocated outside the city- and now that more of our work is done “online”- we have decided to reduce costs by abandoning our increasingly expensive Yonge Street address.  Going forward, please direct all mail and couriers to our Trent Lakes address. Hopefully this will enable us to continue to keep our fees as reasonable as possible. Thanks. 
______________________________

Michael Walker BSc., LLB

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

